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You are receiving this e-mail as 
an opt-in subscriber to the Port 
Authority’s e-newsletter.  Thank 
you for your subscription.  To 
unsubscribe, e-mail ontarget-
request@coatc.com with 
“unsubscribe” in the subject 
line. 
 

Defending Those Who Defend Us 
A busload of elected officials and business leaders from Licking 
County boards Wednesday, March 20 at 3:00 a.m. for a day in DC.  
The purpose of the day is to remind the Air Force about the unique 
capability of the Aerospace Center, share the development 
impact story with our Ohio Delegation to Congress, and thank 
Boeing and our customers for the success of this work for the 
community and the national defense. 

GO TO:   http://hnlcpa.com/DC  

 

In The News: Twenty 
Years Later 
Columbus Business First reporter Jeff 
Bell, the same person who covered the 
base closure process at Newark AFB 
starting in March 1993, reported on the 
twenty years since BRAC announcement 
on March 12, 1993.  Jeff’s got it covered 
with a front page byline.  We’ve got a 
news clip. 

GO TO:   http://hnlcpa.com/DC/busfirst20130308.pdf  

National Spotlight on STEM Efforts 
Rick Stephens, Boeing VP and a national expert on STEM 
education, spoke to a Licking County audience at The Works 
Monday.  Before a visit to the Aerospace Center, he treated an 
audience including manufacturers and educators to national trends 
in STEM education and encouraging the need for STEM skills. 

GO TO:   http://Facebook.com/OhioPortAuthority   

Ohio Native Meadow Nears Year 2 
The Port Authority Facebook page has a preview of a sign soon to 
be unveiled in the Ohio Native Meadow on the Aerospace Center 
campus.  The meadow was planted last year using only Ohio-
native seed mix.  This Spring means Year 2 for what’s intended to 
be an eco-friendly, tranquil setting on the campus. 

GO TO:   http://Facebook.com/OhioPortAuthority  

 


